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Dear friends, 

As we approach the end of another programming year, I want to 
thank all of you for the continued support you have given our        
congregation as we have navigated our new world shaped by the 
pandemic. Our community’s continued support for one another has 
kept our community strong and vibrant. For my newsletter article, I 
would like to share with you a piece of my address from our recent 
annual meeting. 

For the Jews who stood at Mount Sinai, it was not only Torah and mitzvot that were 
revealed. They also discovered their own true, inner essence. They attained a sublime 
level of natural purity and intuitively proclaimed, "We will do." We will follow our      
natural essence, unhindered by any spurious, artificial conventions.  

This past year has allowed us to tap into that intuitive knowledge. Among my             
colleagues, the running joke for the past 15 months has been, “They didn’t teach us 
this in rabbinical school.”  And yet, for all of us, we have had to adapt, go with the  
flow, be flexible, and try new things in order to maintain our connection to Judaism 
and to each other. Na’aseh.  We will do . . . and we did.   

We moved our services online, taught religious school over Zoom, connected to one 
another online and via phone calls, and found new and virtual ways to connect to     
Judaism and CDT.   

V’nishmah . . . we will hear.  We did not always understand what we were doing this 
past year, but the pandemic gave us the opportunity to learn new ways of forming 
community and has allowed us to begin discussions about how to take what we have 
learned and bring those lessons back into a hybrid or in-person model.   

It has truly been a year where we have had many ups and down, and we have many 
people to thank. 

First and foremost, I want to thank our Medical Advisory Committee made up of CDT 
members who are also part of the medical field for their guidance, expertise, and    
support in making decisions. Thank you to Elliot Raizes, Lesley Radov, Penny Blitzer, 
Sheri Zager Lew, Glen Lew, Marty Duke, Craig Brown, Marilyn Margolis, and               
Andrew Frazer for all you have done this year. 

I also want to thank the staff. Stacey, Mike, Molly, Ruthanne, and Mo have worked 
tirelessly and creatively to adapt our program and continue to serve each one of our 
member families at a high and compassionate level this year. 

This year was challenging for all of us, but the most important thank you I have is to 
each one of you. We have shown each other time and again over the past year the 
strength of community, and we have had ample opportunities to give each other 
strength as we worked through this year. 

Rabbinic Reflections 

Cont. on next page 
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(Rabbinic Reflections cont.) 

And there is good news as we look to the coming year.  Beginning several weeks ago, we have begun having 
Friday night services in the building. We are raising our numbers allowed for b’nai mitzvah, and we hope to 
be able to expand service attendance in the near future. And, most importantly, we have been given the   
direction from our medical team to start planning for both in-person religious school next fall and in-person 
High Holy Day services. While we don’t yet know exactly what that will look like, I can tell you that I am      
extremely excited to be able to plan for this return to normalcy.   

As we keep adapting based, as always, on the scientific data at our disposal, we will continue to follow       
the directions and suggestions of our medical committee based on CDC guidelines. We ask your patience  
and understanding as we continue to adapt our policies, since we will need time to discuss, adapt, and              
implement new policies as the guidelines continue to change. 

There is a lot to be excited about as we enter into this new year, from long term security and a return to 
gathering in person to the ability to examine who we are as a community coming out of the pandemic to  
see how we can grow together as a community, we truly have much to look forward to. I want to thank    
you all for your support over the last year and look forward to going into the future with each and every    
one of you.   

B’ahavah, 

Rabbi Jordan 

mailto:sjahanfar@dortamid.com


 

 

 

 
 

Stephanie Charanis and Family on the passing of Stephanie’s father 

Mel Rubin 

Monday, May 3 

Condolences 

May their memories be a blessing. 

President’s Message 
This month marks the beginning of my second year as president of our amazing                                    
congregation. As I’ve mentioned before, when I was considering accepting the nomination  
to this position, I spoke to a few past presidents, and they all mentioned that you never 
know what’s around the corner. Well, wasn’t that the truth! This time last year, I couldn’t 
believe that I was stepping into my role as president during COVID. As I think back about  
the past 12 months, I am very proud of what I see. CDT, under the direction of Rabbi Jordan,   
pivoted for our programs to continue to provide engagement opportunities and touch 

points and create meaningful ‘togetherness’ at a time when we couldn’t physically be together. Our        
congregation had so much going on that Stacey would tell us that we were the envy of the community      
on her Executive Directors’ meetings. We felt our way and figured things out as a team. The staff and       
the Board of Directors stayed strong and focused through this virtual time, and I could not have asked        
for better teammates!  
 

The new Board of Directors who we voted in at our Annual Meeting begins their terms today. Thank you   
to those who step up to be involved in this leadership capacity. I look forward to the coming year and what 
happens next. We will again be feeling our way as we move out of COVID. We are challenged with figuring 
out how things will look as we continue to move back to a more physically connected world. There are 
many things we have learned over the past year in terms of programming, connection, etc. that we need   
to look at as we maneuver forward and determine what we will keep from the past year and how we will 
fuse that together with what we did pre-COVID. Our staff and BOD is comprised of many demographics of 
our membership. Please feel confident that we have all our members’ best interests in mind as we continue      
to move forward. If you have any suggestions, ideas or questions, you are always free to contact me at  
president@dortamid.com. This is OUR community and the only way to be successful is together!  
 

I have ended all my newsletter articles this past year with ‘stay safe, stay healthy, stay connected.’ Although 
we are not out of the woods yet and it is still important to be safe, healthy, and connected, I think I will 
start this year off with something new. One of our past presidents, Alan Kovar, coined this slogan a number 
of years back when text language was trendy and in vogue. As we move back toward being physically      
together, I think this sentiment means more than ever!  

C U @ CDT! 

Leslie 
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Shalom chaveirm - hello my friends, 
 

I hope  you and your family are well and enjoying our beautiful Spring weather. This past 
month, you honored me with a wonderful tribute for my 15 years at Congregation Dor 
Tamid. It was a wonderful evening full of music, friends, and fun. The very meaningful gift 
(a guitar and mirror art piece) is so appreciated. For those of you who have not had a 
chance to see it, I will be hanging it in my CDT office. As we are getting closer and closer 
to a full and safe return to our building, I hope that (when possible) you will come and see 
me and the beautiful gift. On the gift is inscribed “. . . יר חָדָש ירוּ לַיהוָה, שִׁ  ,Shiru ladonai שִׁ

shir chadash . . . ”  — Sing to Adonai a new song, from Psalm 96. Interestingly, for years (how far back, I 
cannot say) we have sung these words every Erev Shabbat at CDT. This is the song that, even though there 
may be a heavily involved service, we almost always sing. In fact, with the exception of our “musical”  
Shabbatot, I can probably count on one hand the number of times we have left these words out of our   
service. So, you may wonder how it is that singing the same song every Shabbat for years fulfills the charge 
to “sing a new song.” I think that the “newness” can be found in both the intent to renew and in the       
realization that every moment is new and unique. In truth, in good times and in difficult times, whether we 
are celebrating or mourning, crying or laughing, saying hello or saying goodbye, it is that same “newness” 
that I have experienced over the past 15 years (and hopefully for many more) that I believe has kept us 
coming back to sing the same song(s) every Erev Shabbat, every Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, every  
Bat and Bar Mitzvah, and every singing moment in between. It is my hope that we are able to continue to 
find this newness in our selves and our wonderful CDT community as we move forward into the coming 
days, months, and years. 
 
Yours in song - B’shira, 
 
Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
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Additional Tributes Honoring Mike Zuspan  
  

 

 

Mike, you have been with CDT through 

the ups and downs and everything in      

between. Thank you for your dedication, 

time, and love that you have put into CDT. 
 

Love, Todd, Mia, Sammi, Dara,  

and Ellie Fuller 

Thank you, Mike, for all your years of  

service. We are delighted by your music 

and spiritual leadership. So glad to have 

you in our CDT community.  
 

Vicki, Ed, and Alex Levine 

Mike, thank you for your many years of  dedication and for all 

the joy you bring to our Dor Tamid community in so many ways.  
 

With appreciation, Ruthanne & Larry Warnick  



 

 

Education Director’s Message 

 
 

 
 
Let’s go back in time to March 2020. COVID hit and CDT’s building shut down. We were     
worried, confused, and practically helpless. But when you have an Education Director         
who won’t give up and a dedicated team of amazing teachers – nothing is impossible! 

We changed an entire face-to-face curriculum to a virtual curriculum while trying to master new technology 
and while continuing to teach! WOW! Now that’s pretty impressive.  

We had Hebrew lessons on ZOOM, we had Judaic lessons on ZOOM, we had Shira on ZOOM, we had        
Shabbat dinners on ZOOM, we had a Chanukah party on ZOOM, and we had a Purim party on ZOOM ! 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Once the CDC allowed us, we also had social events for every grade individually on Thursday evenings at  
CDT with our amazing shinshinim Noa and Yuval. They were amazing with the kids and played Israeli games 
with them that the kids couldn’t get enough of. Every Sunday morning we had a different grade from the  
elementary school come face to face to learn with their teachers at CDT. They also got an extra lesson of   
fun with Noa. For Passover, we had a walk through/drive through seder that was not only fun for entire  
families but was fun for the teachers as well.  
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(cont. on next page) 
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(Education Director cont.) 

The last day of school was extra special this year. We decided to bring in all the students at the same time   
to CDT’s back yard! It was amazing! The motivation was high, and the spirits were even higher. Everyone was 
genuinely happy to see each other and play together outside on that beautiful Sunday morning! We had the 
chance to thank the madrichim for their wonderful work they did this year and also the amazing teachers! 
Every student brought flowers and gifts for their teachers. The love was sure in the air! 

Next year we are going to do the same thing but with all the parents! They have to see for themselves how 
magical it is when everyone is together! I want to thank Noa and Yuval (our shinshinim) who, in a very short 
time, were able to make a huge impact on our students. Their energy will stay with us, and we wish them 
lots of luck and safety on their new journeys in the IDF.  

We finished the day by dancing together to a beautiful song called Noladiti la Shalom (I Was Born to Peace), 
by Uzi Hitman. It is such an appropriate song, especially today with the terrible            
situation that recently happened in Israel. May we all pray for peace in Israel and 
that my family and everyone in Israel will be safe. Here is a link to the dance       
we did to that beautiful song. Have a wonderful summer and see you back in 
school on August 22nd! https://youtu.be/iIBwOVtRBaw 
 
Shalom, 
 
Molly 

 

 

 

https://track.robly.com/6e6bc24a-c2be-46ed-a4c4-73129222099501bf9a4b31e69bccbec1e77b18caa8d0


 

 

Donations 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many Thanks  —  תודה רבה 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Caryn & Cory Davis 
  — in honor of Cooper’s Confirmation 
 

Sharon Rocco 
  — in memory of Fanny Cohan 
 

Phyllis & Arnie Serlin 
  — in honor of Fred Green 
 

Sharon Rocco 
  — in memory of Joseph Baum 
 

Cantorial Soloist Discretionary Fund 
Caryn  & Cory Davis 
  — in honor of Cooper’s Confirmation 
 

Marty & Irene Duke 
  — in honor of Mike and Amy’s Concert 
 

Rita & Bill Loventhal 
  — in honor of Mike Zuspan 
 

Music Fund 
Beverly Mahone 
  — in memory of Karen Finkelstein 
 
 

General Fund 
Alan & Carol Kovar 
  — in memory of Mel Rubin 
 

Marty & Irene Duke 
  — in memory of Mel Rubin 
  — in memory of Robert Warnick 
 

Julianne & Gary Hahn 
 

Dan & Wendy Rosen 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 
Nadel Family 
  — in memory of Benjamin Nadel 
 

Caring Committee Fund 
Irwin & Ethel Rubenstein 
  — in memory of Louis Rubenstein 
 

Security Fund 
Leslie Penuel 
  — Bertha Wolfe 
  — Roslyn Berlin 
 

Sisterhood Plant a Tree in Israel 
Donna & Jerry Peljovich 
  — in memory of Max Sweeting 
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Lisa Danzig 
Sisterhood President  

 
Hello CDT! I’d like to start by saying thank you to those who dropped 
off their unwanted eyeglasses to be donated to the Georgia Lions 
Lighthouse Foundation. Your generosity is much appreciated. 
 
The Sisterhood Board is very excited our building is starting to open  
up, as we’re sure all of you are, as well. We are in the process of  
planning some of our trademark events such as Sisterhood’s Chanukah Party, Women’s Seder, and          
Mah Jong, among other fun things. We are also adding a new and very worthwhile social action project, 
which we will tell you about very soon, and new social events too . . .  so stay tuned. We hope to see you 
very soon. 

 

Congratulations to ALL the 2021 Graduates. 
The Sisterhood of CDT is very proud of all of you,  

and we wish you the very best in your future endeavors! 
 

Your graduate will love having a tree planted in Israel in their honor.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sisterhood 
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Our Mission: The Women of Congregation Dor Tamid’s  

primary function is to support the synagogue through        

Judaism, Community Service, Friendship, and Fundraising. 

 Are you looking for a unique Graduation Present? 

Plant a Tree in Israel! Trees are $18 each. If you would like           
to purchase a tree, print out the form on page 10, click on the      
form to purchase online, or contact Sisterhood@dortamid.com. 

 

Interested in getting involved?! 
 

We have open positions on our 
Sisterhood Board. 

 

This is a terrific way to meet other women 
and support the CDT community in an 

easy, fun, and meaningful way. 
 

Contact Sisterhood@dortamid.com 

Cont. on next page 

mailto:sisterhood@dortamid.com


 

 

 

 

If you have any suggestions for activities or 
would like to see Sisterhood get involved                    
in something new, please contact me at          
Sisterhood@dortamid.com. 
 

Wishing you well and looking forward to seeing  
you soon, 
 

Lisa 
 

Sisterhood cont. 
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Congratulations 2021 GraduatesCongratulations 2021 GraduatesCongratulations 2021 Graduates   
We wish all our graduates the best in your future pursuits.We wish all our graduates the best in your future pursuits.We wish all our graduates the best in your future pursuits.   

Sam Allen — attending George Washington University 

Brooke Benator — attending Florida State University 

Nathan Boaz — attending Florida State University 

Zachary Douchy — attending UCLA 

Elizabeth Hahn — attending University of Georgia 

Cole Hartman — attending University of New Orleans 

Hannah Rose Frazer —  attending Mars Hill University 

Ellie Fuller — attending Georgia College 

Elanna Jahanfar — attending University of Central Florida 

Drew Peljovich — attending Georgia Tech 

Taylor Rossin — Gap Year 

Matthew Green — graduated from Georgia Tech 

Stephen Hahn — graduated from Tulane University 

Ari Jahanfar — graduated from University of South Carolina-Upstate 

Ryan Kurzweil — graduated from University of Georgia 

Jessie Tepper — graduated from Georgia Tech  

mailto:sisterhood@dortamid.com
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Click here for the online form or complete the form below and mail to the CDT office. 

https://www.dortamid.org/plantatreeinisrael
https://www.dortamid.org/plantatreeinisrael


 

 

Social Action  
Sharon Rocco 
Chairperson 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Paula Bloom who will be your new Social Action Committee Chairperson starting with 
the new CDT year. She will be a great asset and will bring new ideas for projects. The past two years as   
your Social Action Committee Chairperson have been very rewarding, and I want to thank all who have   
supported me and our committee. I will continue to participate with the Social Action Committee and       
encourage CDT congregants to join in providing tikkun olam. If you are looking for a rewarding experience, 
consider joining.   
 

PROJECT UPDATES 
 

HOMES AGAINST HUNGER: We discussed a restart of this program possibly in late June or early July. Jackie 
Berger will continue to oversee this project and will contact our members for participation.    
 

There is still a need for food to feed families and children.  In lieu of collecting food, if you so desire, we ask 
you to make a monetary donation it will be very much appreciated. Donate to the following: 
 

Kosher Food Pantry - JFCSATL.ORG\kfp 
North Fulton Charities -  https://nfcchelp.org/donate 
Atlanta Food Bank - https://www.acfb.org/more-ways-to-give/ 

 

CHESED TAMID: When considering a donation to CDT, this is another way to support and help provide      
assistance to our very own congregants who need this assistance. We encourage you to purchase grocery 
store gift cards or donate online through our CDT Website. Contact Stacey Jahanfar, Executive Director     
either by phone or email:  sjahanfar@dortamid.com. 
 

BEANIES FOR PREMATURE BABIES:  Our Knit/Crochet Group is continuing to make these beanies. I would 
like to thank this warm group of women for their love and time spent on creating these precious items.   If 
you knit or crotchet, we would love to have you join us on Tuesdays @ 1:00PM via Zoom.  Contact Leslie 
Penuel at ljpenuel1@gmail.com. 
 

It has been suggested we consider making hats and scarves for cancer patients and/or homeless members 
of our community. I will discuss this with the group. Paula will obtain information about what requirements 
are needed for cancer patients and where we can donate these. I will keep you updated. 
 

GAN TAMID:  Lesley Radov has been very busy planting 16 beds of vegetables. She just planted a plum    
tree to go along with the peach tree. She is in the process of harvesting cabbage and will harvest garlic in 
June. Vegetables planted include beans, corn, garlic, peppers, brussels sprouts, cantaloupe, eggplants,               
cucumbers, and various herbs. This is a huge undertaking and volunteers to assist her in weeding would    
be greatly appreciated.    

 

 

Tikkun Olam  — עולם  תיקון  

Repair the World 
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Cont. on next page 

http://JFCSATL.ORG
https://nfcchelp.org/donate
https://www.acfb.org/more-ways-to-give/
mailto:sjahanfar@dortamid.com
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

ZABAN PARADIES CENTER: Thank you to all the volunteers who donated to providing food. I would like     
to personally thank Lesley Radov for coordinating and organizing this project. Thank you to all those who     
volunteered: CDT Board of Directors, Sisterhood (Alicia Oberhand and Lisa Danzig), Jackie Berger,             
Lesley Radov, Edie Davis, Richard Fiedel, Linda Barton, Linda Galler, Lisa and Dan Winton, Ruthie Cohen   
and Sharon Rocco. If I missed anyone, please forgive me. 
 

This program assists couples transitioning from homelessness to resettlement and independence by   
providing shelter, basic necessities, and counseling services. The program next year will run from October 
to April, and we will be asking for volunteers for the 2021-2022 year to prepare and deliver a meal on des-
ignated dates. This can be a home prepared meal   or something purchased.  
 

NOTE: This is a very rewarding project. Take your child, grandchild, friends, or spouse with you, or consider 
it as part of a bar/bat mitzvah tikkun olam/social action project. 
 
ANTISEMITISM:  It was suggested we find a way to participate in an antisemitism project.  If you have any 
contacts and/or interested in assisting with this project, please contact Sharon Rocco at 
srocco1951@gmail.com. 
 
GAY PARADE: This will be held on Sunday, October 10th 2021.  More details will be provided in the future. 
 
ACTION MINISTRIES:  We are hoping to schedule this next November around Thanksgiving.  We are hoping 
to do an in-house group project and will ask the coordinator of this group to join us and provide us with 
information. 
 
NEW PROJECT IDEAS DISCUSSED: 
Mitzvah Day 
Sponsoring a Blood Drive 
Habitat for Humanity  

Social Action cont. 
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mailto:srocco1951@gmail.com
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Our B’nai Mitzvah 
 

Jonah Grossman — June 4 
 

The most meaningful thing you can do in honor of becoming a bar mitzvah is called        
tikkun olam – acts of kindness to perfect or repair the world. For my bar mitzvah project,   
I am raising money for an organization close to my heart. My project is called “The Golden 
Horseshoe” and will support RideAbility Therapeutic Riding Center.  
 

As you all know, my Aunt Wendy created RideAbility, a therapeutic riding center for  
adults and kids with special needs. Ever since I was little, I spent weekends, vacations,   
and holidays at the farm helping at the barn and volunteering at many important events 
like the Special Olympics.  
 

In 2021-2022, RideAbility will be expanding its mission and moving to a new location. The new land will     
require the building of a new barn, stables, and arenas. We are hoping to raise the necessary dollars to    
fund the project and I want to be a large part of this fundraising effort.  
 

From now until July 21, you can be a part of RideAbility's new mission and have a Golden Horseshoe named 
in your honor and/or in honor of a family member, friend, or loved one. You can also share one with a friend, 
team up with a group, or purchase one individually. Each Golden Horseshoe is $100 and will be incorporated 
into the new property. All monies donated to this Facebook Fundraiser will go directly to the new facility and 
its life changing programs.  

 

Kaitlyn and Ryan Lettau — June 11 
 

Kaitlyn just completed 8th grade at Twin Rivers Middle School ,where she was on the 

honor roll, and is   looking forward to starting Mountain View HIgh School. Kaitlyn is    
creative and loves to come up with new projects to keep herself busy. She loves animals 
and enjoys spending time with her pets. Kaitlyn has been a Girl Scout since kindergarten. 
She is completing her Cadette year and currently working on her Bronze Award.   

 

Katlyn has always had a passion for helping others. For her bat mitzvah tikkun olam/   
social action project, she knew she wanted to do something for the elderly. Kaitlyn used 
her sewing skills to make fabric organizers for residents in a skilled nursing facility to put 
on their wheelchairs and walkers.  It brings Kaitlyn joy to make others happy. 

Ryan, also an honor roll student, will begin 9th grade at Mountain View High School 

where he will be partaking in AP classes.  His favorite subject is Science in which he likes 
to do experiments.  Ryan loves sports, especially the New York Yankees, and he is al-
ways following the latest sports news. You can often find him in the kitchen cooking a 
new recipe or relaxing with our dog, Coco.  

For his bar mitzvah tikkum olam/social action project, Ryan collected a variety of sports 
equipment . This equipment was donated to a school for children with special needs. 
Ryan hopes this donation will help other children remain physically active and grow a 
love for sports.  
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For Our Youngest People 

https://facebook.com/DorTamid
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Lifelong Learning 

Primetimers 

https://www.dortamid.org/zoom
https://www.dortamid.org/zoom
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Virtual Weekly Gatherings     

https://www.facebook.com/DorTamid
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com
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Helping Others 

https://www.dortamid.org/cdtmarketplacesignup
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more    
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  
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2020-2021 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP    Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP           Melanie Asher   
Facilities VP          Doug Katz  
Education VP           Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP Ian Oxman         
Secretary         Sheri Gable   

Trustees 
  
Fundraising         Ashley Chenault 
Ritual            Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership         Robyn Jacober 
Social Action       Paula Bloom 
Endowment      Scott Brown 
Trustee at Large          Marci Risner 
Sisterhood        Lisa Danzig 
Men’s Club      Dan Rosen 

   Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Education Director         Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and       Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff        Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 


